
The Executive of the CFMTA would like to congratulate Elizabeth Shearouse on her 
outstanding accomplishment.  Good Luck with your future Elizabeth.

 Elizabeth Shearouse comes from a home schooling family in NS. Her family listened to music 
and she was singing at an early age, but she did not begin piano study until age eleven, when 
her grandparents offered to pay for lessons and some generous friends donated a keyboard. 
Although she did not expect to become a musician at first, Elizabeth knew she wanted to be a 
teacher from a very early age. At five, she loved playing school and often compelled her friends 
and siblings to act as students. She now teaches piano and MYC, and recently became a 
member of  the NSRMTA. Elizabeth’s piano teachers were Gina Alexander, Megan Henley, and 
Lorna Wanzel. One of  her favorite quotes is from one of  her students: "Who would want to 
do math or spelling when they could be making noise?"
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A letter from the Editor
It is with great pride that I present to you the CFMTA 75th Commemorative Anniversary 
Edition of  The Canadian Music Teacher.  It has been quite a journey to create this issue 
and although I did not create the original idea, it soon became a passion. 

I believe that the history of  any organization is important and it is my hope that this 
magazine will help all of  us to move forward while conserving the past.  Also, it can be 
used as a reference point when we decide to do the special edition at our 100 year mark.

In looking for sources of  information, I discovered  the information was scattered.  
Susan Olsen, the BC Registrar  very graciously mailed  editions of  the previous 
magazines.  I then scanned these magazines into my computer, uploaded them to the 
CFMTA website so each of  the provinces could write their own provincial histories.  I 
also contacted the previous printers and they sent me the issues they had on file. These 
files will remain on the website in the member’s only section, with future editions added 
as they are completed. Should you wish to see the previous editions, please contact your 
provincial delegate for the username and password.

CFMTA has placed many historical artifacts in the National Archives in Ottawa. On behalf  of  the CFMTA, I made the 
trip to Ottawa to research further.  It was an interesting trip including the flat tire.  I took many pictures of  the items 
there and some are contained in this magazine.  You will see more in upcoming issues as there is not enough room in this 
issue. 

I wish to thank all of  the Executive and my husband for all their support during this project.  I would also like to thank 
the provinces for their excellent submissions, which are printed in order of  receipt. 

With warmest regards,

Bernadette Bullock
Interim Editor

I hope you enjoy reading the magazine as much as I enjoyed putting it together.
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